# **Town of Windsor**

### Memorandum

March 12, 2024

TO:

The Honorable Mayor and Town Council

FROM:

William G. Saunders, IV, Town Manager 65 TV

**SUBJECT:** 

Spring Cleanup Days – Special Residential Refuse Pick Ups

### **Background**

In the spring of 2023, the Town Council voted to use the Refuse Control and Recycling Grant Funds to initiate special residential refuse pick-ups.

## **Specifics**

The Town received \$3,221.00 for FY24 from the Department of Environmental Quality's Refuse Control and Recycling Grant Funds, should the Town Council want to fund Clean Up Days again this year.

Due to the transfer station only being open until noon on Saturdays, two dates would be required to cover the town. Bay Disposal has the first two Saturdays in June available (June 1<sup>st</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup>) and the Town would be billed \$1,800 for each pick up day; for a total of \$3,600.

Should the Council want to move forward with this, the routes would be separated by water billing areas; informational flyers would be included with the April and May water bills.

Those that receive a water bill in April would participate in the pick-up on Saturday, June 1<sup>st</sup> and those that receive a water bill in May would participate in the Saturday, June 8<sup>th</sup> pick-up.

These pick-ups would only be for residential addresses that are currently serviced by Bay Disposal; businesses, or residences that are served by dumpsters, do not qualify.

### **Enclosures**

None

### Recommendation

For Council's consideration